PUBLIC V

Return to

E. Kuczera N. Aragona

R. Meloen

L. Higgins S. Dunsmore

D. MacKenzie

J. Vyse M. Weston D. Wills

M. Komlienovic

D. Ward C. Timoteo



Office of the Town Clerk

Telephone 905-468-3266 Facsimile 905-468-2959

## Niagara-On-The-Lake

1593 FOUR MILE CREEK ROAD P.O. BOX 100 VIRGIL, ONTARIO LOS 1TO

June 27, 2007

Niagara-on-the-Lake Chamber of Commerce 26 Queen Street P.O. Box 1043 Niagara-on-the-Lake, ON LOS 1J0

Attention:

Ms. Janice Thomson

**Executive Director** 

Dear Ms. Thomson:

Re: Sidewalk Snow Clearing

Please be advised that the Council of the Town of Niagara-on-the-Lake, at their regular meeting held on June 25, 2007, passed the following motion:

that the Chamber of Commerce be requested to canvass Queen Street store owners with respect to a general once by swipe of snow on Queen Street with the understanding that store owners will still be responsible for proper clearing of snow, and report back to Committee if the businesses wish the Town to undertake this task.

Council would like to work with the Queen Street merchants regarding snow removal from the sidewalks. The feed back will be very useful in determining how to move forward.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Yours truly,

Holly Dowd, Town Clerk

Encl.

copy: Lord Mayor and Council

L. Holloway, CAO

✓Senior Management Team